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Micronesia

December 2012
Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

In June 2011, Lazarus accepted Christ as Savior. What a change that we saw take place! His
family continued at the national church, and he faced some hard times, but Lazarus
continued to be faithful to the Lord and our church. Because of his faithfulness, God has
blessed him and his family. His wife, Marcia, made a profession of faith and has been
faithfully attending our Sunday evening service. His younger daughter, Amanda, made a
profession of faith this summer at VBS and comes both Sundays and Wednesdays. Then,
Megan was able to lead Lazarus’ daughter, Sevilda, to the Lord. She has been coming
faithfully and has followed the Lord in baptism. All of the hard aches that he has faced
does not compare to the work the Lord has done in his family. Lazarus has two sons,
Houver and Nena, that need to be saved. Pressure from family and friends really have a
hold on these two, but we serve a God that is greater than the pressure. We ask that you
would pray for the salvation of these two young men.

William, one of our Bible Institute graduates, has been preaching in some of our services.
Each week, he and | sit down and work on his messages. He told me that a lay-minister in
the national church came by his house. William gave him one of his messages. As he read
Ephesians 2:8-9, the lay-minister could not believe the Bible said that salvation is not by
works! Most people in Kosrae are so caught up in obeying their church’s traditions that
often times the Word of God is either neglected or the meaning changed. Since this time,
William has been giving his messages to this lay-minister, who has been preaching them at
his church. This has not been received too well, but the Word of God is going out. Pray
that God will use these messages to open some blinded eyes.

The Tafunsak Baptist Church has been growing, and we have had a new group of visitors
coming to services. One that has been faithfully attending is a young man named Dennis,
who is eighteen. He admits not knowing where he would spend eternity, so pray that God
continues to soften his heart. It is because of your prayers and support that we get to see
God working in these lives. Thank you for your faithfulness!

The church building is also growing as we have started working on the front of the
building. The church has been able to pay for its extension with their offerings. This
extension will give us a room 14’ by 30, which will be a foyer, classroom, and fellowship
hall. We have had many of our people helping out with the building. Even a group of
children showed up to haul in sand for mixing. It is exciting to see folks putting in their
own time and sweat into the church.

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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